
 

 

  

Suspect charged in stabbing incident 

 

For immediate release 
 
(Kahnawake – 16, Tsothóhrha/December 2019) On Saturday, 
December 14th at 23:20, the Kahnawake Peacekeepers responded to 
a call for aid at the Thompson Distillery building, formerly known as 
Maddie’s Place. A local male, 51, had suffered multiple stab wounds to 
the chest and abdomen during an altercation with another local male.  
 
The male was transported to the Montreal General Hospital, where he 
remains in critical condition.  
 
The Suspect, Joshua Zachary (1991/07/12), appeared before a judge 
in Longueuil Court today. He was formally charged with aggravated 
assault, assault causing bodily harm, and possession of a weapon for 
a dangerous purpose. He remains in custody. 
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